Advisory Board

Minutes of the Meeting of June 24, 2015. The meeting took place in the Community Room of the Nantucket Police Station, 4 Fairgrounds Road, Nantucket, MA 02554. Members of the Board present were: Robert DeCosta, Matt Fee, Rick Atherton, Tobias Glidden, Dawn Hill Holdgate and Karenlynn Williams. Chairman DeCosta opened the meeting at 5:57 p.m.

Public Comment. There was no public comment.

Approval of Minutes from the June 11, 2014 and March 28, 2015 Meetings. The minutes of the June 11, 2014 and March 28, 2015 meetings were approved by unanimous consent of the Board.

Approval of FY16 NRTA Administrator's Salary. Paula Leary, NRTA Administrator stated that at this time she is only seeking a 2 ½ % cost of living increase. The salary for FY16 being sought is \$86,849. Mr. Atherton moved approval; seconded by Ms. Williams. So voted.

Public Hearing – NRTA Regional Transit Plan. Ms. Leary provided the Board and public the information contained in the Regional Transit Plan through a power point presentation that highlighted the various chapters of the plan. Carol Langer, Cisco Area resident commented that she would like to see service down Hummock Pond Road. There were no other comments from the public. Board comments included: Mr. Glidden stated he would like to see year round service; Mr. Atherton asked if there was any way to measure auto use on the island and what impact NRTA services have in reducing cars. Chairman DeCosta commented that year round service should be a goal in the next year, GreenDOT should include noise pollution and quieter buses should be looked, and to Ms. Langer's comment if a Cisco Route is added it will get very busy in Cisco and they need to be prepared for that. Mr. Glidden moved to accept the NRTA's Regional Transit Plan, seconded by Ms. Holdgate Hill. So voted unanimously.

There being no other business before the Authority Mr. DeCosta moved adjournment at 6:15 p.m.; seconded by Mr. Fee. So voted and adjourned.

Approved: March 16, 2016